ARMADA MUSIC BOOSTERS E-BOARD

MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 8, 2011

Present: 
Maria Cefali, Chris Hess, Sharon Knust, Steve Loveday, Wendy Pado, 

Debbie Sheridan
NEW BUSINESS:  

Solo & Ensemble Update:  Both the HS & MS had increased participation in this year’s event.  MS had 7 events and the HS had 19 events.  There was also 1 event for the HS Choral S&E.  A total of 11 events earned the right to go to State competition which will be held on 3/26/11 at Lapeer East HS.  
Festival Events:  Steve and Keenan provided details of festival events.  Information has been updated on website.
Honors Band:  Determine students who want to sign up and nominate.
Collection Letter:  The boosters will create a collections letter to send to parents for students owing funds for miscellaneous events.  Steve and Keenan to provide list of delinquent student accounts and boosters will mail out letters.

MS Band, Orchestra & Choir Pictures for Yearbook:  Pictures will be included of all musicians on 2/17/11 at 12:15 pm in the MS choir room.  All students are required to wear full concert uniform and have instruments.

Instrument Recycling:  The music department met with Middleton’s Recycling in late January.  They collect old instruments and offer new or refurbished instruments or cash payments.  Based on the assessment of school-owned instruments conducted by Marshall Music earlier in the school year, there were some that were considered “totaled.”  These instruments were recycled by Middleton Recycling and in return we received a new Blessing Bb trumpet with an approx. value of $700, 2 refurbished Geminhardt flutes and 3 Selmer and Vito clarinets with an approx. value of $1700 – 2000.
CURRENT BUSINESS:
Pizza Kits:  Little Caesars Fund Raiser will run from 1/24/11 – 2/14/11.  Delivery date is set for 3/08/11 at 1:30 pm.  Pick Up time at HS set for 2:30 pm – 6:30 pm on 3/08/11.  There are incentives for group based on total amount sold.  Boosters will donate $3.00 for each kit sold by students into their individual music accounts.    
Spring Concerts Raffle:  2/08/11 Update;  Steve has a variety of music-related lapel pins which may be suitable to sell at the spring concerts.
Middle School Introduction to Music Program:  Team would like to have a special Music Department Open House for the incoming middle school students.  Invite not only incoming middle school students, but 5th grade orchestra students to Introduction of boosters…September meeting.  Incoming 6th graders…advertise letters.  5th graders get notices.  End of year letter. Invite 5th graders to last meeting for orchestra.

Orchestra Uniforms:  Orchestra students would like to designate a “concert uniform” to distinguish themselves from the other groups.  They are considering black slacks, button down shirt, and a shirt tie.  Styles/colors TBD.  Students would cover costs and would own/maintain own clothing.  No new updates in February.  
Pre-Festival Performance with Waterford HS:  Steve informed the group that the music director of Waterford HS has invited the HS band and orchestra to perform for additional practice prior to the competition in March.   No February update.
MS Band / Orchestra Cedar Pointe Trip:  2/08/11 Update:  Plans have been completed.  Occupancy is full.  The group will depart AMS on 5/27/11 at approx. 8am and return just before midnight on 5/28/11.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon presented the 2/08/11 Report.  Current General Fund Balance:  $502.11.  Current Student Account Balances:  $10,511.89.  

Choir Varsity Letter for HS:  1/11/11 Update:   discussions continue on this topic.  Keenan and Steve to develop Varsity Letter guidelines for the high school.   No new update at February meeting.
Development of MS Sectional Sessions:  1/11/11 Update:  Still working on pricing for instructors.  Keenan would like to establish periodic instrumental sectionals for the middle school 7th & 8th grade band students.  He would lead the brass section and search for qualified instructors for percussion and woodwinds.  The advantages of sectionals can increase the level of musical competency and can develop a stronger feeling of musicianship.  If this program is a success it may inspire the sections to develop group lessons.  No February update.
2011 – Red Cross Blood Drive:   2/08/11 Update:  Further details are coming together for the blood drive.  1/11/11 Update:  Boosters has received approval to use the HS auxiliary gym on 6/03/11 for the American Red Cross Bleed for the Band Blood Drive.  Times 1:00 – 7:00 pm.  Need 1 hour before and after for set up and clean up.   Paperwork will be submitted to ARC and we will request a meeting to ensure improved support.  We would like to request designated staff for walk-ins and scheduled donors.  Award levels remain $500 to $1,750 based on units of blood.  
2011 Band Camp:  1/11/11 Update:  No final decision on camp location as of yet.  Will consider inviting shoe supplier to band camp to fit kids with standard marching shoes.  Cost runs $20-25.  11/16/10 Update.  Steve has received contract from D Bar Camp.  Group discussed increasing price of camp to $150 to cover some of the cost of instructors/march fees.  Approximate cost for these services is $2,400.  Any remaining balance would be paid by the Music Boosters.    Also under consideration is the development of installment payments to assist parents with budgeting.  All fees must be paid well in advanced of the camp.  In previous years some students have paid while getting on the bus for camp.  
Grants for Marching Uniforms/Color guard:  1/11/11 Update:  Still need to review cost of uniforms to move forward with grant application.  Working with Diane Barr regarding Alumni Association and Four County Grants.  Maria also gave Diane Barr a list of other music grant opportunities.  Need specific details to complete grant process:  marching events, HS, band, etc., how will they benefit the students, more unique grant proposal the better chance we have, timeframe, last time uniforms purchased.   Recommend asking for 15% more for any uniform quantities.  
Concert Uniforms:  2/8/11:  Steve provided pricing and timing for additional concert uniforms via email in January.  It was decided to suspend further discussions at this time as any new items would not be available for March events and cost was 1/11/11 Update:  Maria reported that we need to order 3 skirts.  She will also determine if any other students need fitting.  Full concert uniforms will be required for 2011 festival season.   
Choir Dresses:  The 6th grade dresses are in poor shape due to age.  Future consideration is black pants and white shirts for the 6th graders.      

Music Department 2011 Trip:  2/08/11 Update:  Trip confirmed at a cost of $469.00.  There are a few open spots available still.  Information has been posted on website.  Total headcount for 1-bus is 40 students, 6-8 adults.  Chicago, IL from 4/28/11 – 5/01/11.  
Music Dinner Dance: 2/08/11 Update:  Team to start advertising campaign available for pre-festival concerts.  Will hold ticket price at $20.00/ea.    All students will pay $13.00.    Boosters will cover cost of baskets.   Buying a table of 8 will get 20 raffle tickets.  Menu has been set.  Deb and Chris will co-chair the event and Maria will chair the fundraising raffles.  All agreed that a music department all-night party at the high school could be scheduled.  Steve/Keenan suggested that parent chaperones could elect 4 hours shifts vs. staying the entire evening.  Volunteers would be needed from 10 pm to 2 am and from 2 am to 6 am.  The Boosters would cover the cost of pizza and pop.  The students bring in miscellaneous snacks and games, music, etc. to enjoy during the event.  
American Red Cross:  2/08/11 Update:  Dan Wallace to send personal check to Marshall Music Co. within the next two weeks.  
Kroger  Rewards Cards:   2/08/11 Wendy still waiting for confirmation from Kroger.  2nd request.   We will then be assigned a Group number which we can link to the website.  People can then link the number to their individual Kroger Rewards Card.   Information is also available at www.krogercommunityrewards.com    
MEETING SCHEDULE:

March 15, 2011 – Middle School Band Room

E-Board 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm 
    Parents 7:30 pm – 8:30 pm
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